
SECOND SUNDAY OF EASTER                          

 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE SICK in your 

prayers: Helen Naughton, Bridget Howard, 

Barbara Sauntry, Adam Heim, Henry Streuli, 
Rose Buckingham, Jim Plorde, Pat Fitzgerald, 

Jamie Gibson, Jane Johnston, Brenda 

Kalberer, Gale Arena, Dom Finocchio, Collette & 

David Swan,  Larry Donohue, Cecilia Izzo, June 

Butler, and the children at Seattle Children’s Hospital. 

Please join us for the Rosary in the Chapel after 

daily Mass and on Wednesdays at 5:30 p.m.  

Prayer booklets available.  

Monday April 13 8:15 am   No Communion Service 

Tuesday April 14    No Communion Service 

Wednesday April 15 8:15 am   Ione Monroe (R.I.P.) - Requested by Barbi Nelp 

Thursday April 16 8:15 am   Lorraine Samuelson (R.I.P.) - Requested by Judy/Ken VanDerhoef 

Friday  April 17 8:15 am   Ray Shanahan (R.I.P.) Requested by Luanne/Rod Johnson 

Saturday April 18 5:00 pm   For the Parish 

Sunday April 19 8:30 am   For the Parish 

  10:30 am   For the Parish 

 ST. BRIDGET’S PASTORAL COUNCIL 2014-2015 
 

Fr. Stephen Okumu, Janet Bester-Meredith, Anne 

Brown, Mary Jo Gasparich, Blythe  Hirst, Pres. - 

Kerry Loveland,  Mark Ludden, Ray McKinley, Su 

Motha, Ann Shanahan, Nikki Wagner. 

 

 

 

 
 

St. Bridget Auction - May 1, 2015 
Hopefully you’ve received your invitation in the mail. 
We hope you’ll be able to join us for this fun event! 

 

Many people have been asking how they can help. Here 
are a few ideas: 

 

Procurement: 
Live auction item (vacation home, group dinner/party) 

Sports/Leisure (event tickets, sports items, weekends 
away, spa packages) 

Cash donations help us put packages together. 
 

Wine Donations: 
We are looking for a number of bottles for our wine 
grab. Any donations can be dropped off at church. 

 

Night of the Auction: 
If you’d like to help the night of the auction, please 

send us an email! We could use help with registration, 
live auction runners and spotters, and clean up! 

 

Thank you. 

Angie Johnson 
angiejohnson@usa.net 

 

Laura Greenberg 
greenberg_laura@hotmail.com 

Spending Time with the Lord  
     

  

Eucharistic Adoration at St. Bridget’s continues each 

Monday from 8:45 a.m. - 10:00 p.m. in the Chapel. 

Prayer materials are available to enrich your time 

with the Blessed Sacrament.  Come by for a Holy 

Hour or a few minutes of prayer.  Please contact Judy 

Curran 206-999-5399. 

THE WEEK AHEAD 
 

Monday 

All Day Adoration 

7:00 pm - Knights of Columbus Meeting 

8:00 pm - Wedding Prep 
 

Tuesday 

4:00 pm  - RCIC 

5:30 pm - Bldg./Safety Committee Meeting 
 

Wednesday 

5:30 pm - Rosary 

7:00 pm - Choir Practice 
 

Thursday 

6:30 pm - JRock 

7:00 pm - Choir Practice 
 

Saturday/Sunday 

ACA Kick Off / ASB Scrip 
 

Saturday 

9:00 am - Communion Service 

Sunday 

9:30 am - Noon - Pancake Breakfast 



BEREAVED PARENT’S  

SUPPORT GROUP 

 The next meeting will be Monday, April 20 @7:00 

p.m. in the Youth Room. Questions?  Please call Liz Houlihan  

@ (206) 523-9748.  

St. Bridget’s Book of Prayer is in the alcove  near 

the chapel.  We encourage you to list your prayer 

intentions in the book.  They will be remembered 

at all our Masses. 

FRIENDS OF NAMITEMBO 
 

Next Friends of Namitembo meeting will be Wed.,  
APRIL 29 at 7 pm-8:30 pm  @ DENNY's house - 3827 NE 96th 

St. - 525-6549. Everyone is welcome! 

  
 
 
 
 

Save the Date 
 

         Catholic African Connections Conference 
 Saturday, APRIL 25  9 am- 2 pm 

 

At Holy Spirit Parish, Kent - No Cost to Attend 
 

Join us for engaging speakers, morning breakout ses-
sions, an African Mass presided by Father Bill Vos, a 
taste of Africa lunch, exhibits, networking and more! 
Questions/Registration? Contact Mary Jo Gasparich:  

Maryjogasparich@ gmail.com 

What is the role of laity in today’s church? 
 

 

Join the conversation: join us for the spring segment of the 

2014-2015 Catholic Heritage Lectures, “The Church Pope 

Francis Invites to Build,” 

April 23, 2015 at Seattle University: “Think Globally, 

Act Locally: Pope Francis' Invitation to the Whole 

People of God” by Edward Hahnenberg of John Car-

roll University 
Featuring community panelists Linda Haydock, SNJM, 

Intercommunity Peace and Justice Center and Joseph Or-

land, Ed.D, Associate Vice President of Jesuit Mission 

and Identity, Seattle University.  

Speakers will explore how Pope Francis’ hope for a “poor 

church, for the poor,” demands consultation, collabora-

tion, and commitment on the part of all those “missionary 

disciples”—bishops, clergy, and laity—who together con-

stitute the local church.  

7:00 P.M. Pigott Auditorium 

Pastoral Care Ministry Training 
 

Sunday, April 19 @ 11:00-12:30pm  

@ Our Lady of the Lake Church 
 

Come learn useful communication skills and gain insight into 

best practices for ministering one-on-one with those in need.  

All volunteers who bring communion to the sick and home-

bound, interact with marginalized individuals, or provide rides 

to the elderly or disabled are encouraged to attend this training.  

Presented by Carla Loucks, Pastoral Assistant at OLL and Ex-

ecutive Director of Cabrini Ministry Training.  Please RSVP by 

contacting Carla at cloucks@ollseattle.org or 523-6777 x115. 

Do You Feel Disillusioned With  

Your Marriage?    
Do you think you have to settle for a lackluster, 

cold or distant relationship?  Think again! You 

can gain new insight into your marriage and re-

kindle the warmth you once felt. The Retrouvaille 

(pronounced retro-vī) program has helped tens of thou-

sands of struggling couples worldwide. Your marriage 

could be next! For confidential information about, or to 

register for our upcoming program beginning April 24-

26, 2015 call (360) 671-6479 or visit our website at 

www.HelpOurMarriage.com 

Robots causing chaos!!!! 
 

This year’s Catholic Schools Robotics Extravaganza is causing 

reactions – Chain Reactions – all over the Archdiocese! Come 

see the magnificently wild creations dreamed up by these very 

creative students. It will get everyone in your family falling in 

love with science and robots!!!! 
 

Can you imagine robot aliens on a blue planet, robot Alice in 

Wonderland, and the Wizard robot of Oz? And if that’s not 

strange enough, how about a wacky team of Seattle robot Super-

sonics? There will be jousting, airplane launching, lava explo-

sions, and more!  
 

It’s almost here, and it’s wilder and wackier than ever. Bring 

everyone you can think of to this fun and creative day. Saturday, 

May 2nd from 9am-11am at the Seattle Prep Gym. Free for all, 

with face painting, crafts, and … robots running wild!!!! It’s an 

amazing experience for the entire family! 

               Easter is here and Spring has arrived.  The trees are             

                blooming, the grass is fresh, and the air is fresh.  New     

                                      life is all around.  If you want to bring new life to your 

marriage then apply to the next Worldwide Marriage Encounter 

Weekend.  Experience the joy of a Weekend either at “LaQuinta 

Inn and Suites” in Tacoma, WA on May 1 – 3, 2015 or at 

“Sheraton Bellevue Hotel, Bellevue, WA May 29 – 31, 2015.  

Experience the growth in your marriage like the new life grow-

ing all around you.  For more information call (Tacoma  253-

582-0239 or Bellevue  206-772-2344)  our application couples.  

You may apply on line at www.wwme.org  .  There is more in-

formation there also. 

mailto:cloucks@ollseattle.org
http://www.HelpOurMarriage.com
http://www.wwme.org


 

FAITH FORMATION  
CONTACT Tyra Elliott, call 523-9760 or e-mail tyra@stbridgetchurch.org  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR FAITH FORMATION THROUGH PRAYER 
 

The St. Bridget Parish PRAYER CHAIN prays for your intentions. Call Tyra or the 

Parish office to join this ministry or submit a prayer request. 

An Easter resolution:  When one says, I am a Christian in the Catholic tradi-
tion, what does that mean? Jesus provides the meaning for us “…  I was hungry 
and you gave me nothing to eat, I was thirsty and you gave me nothing to drink, I 
was a stranger and you did not invite me in, I needed clothes and you did not 
clothe me, I was sick and in prison and you did not look after me.” (Matthew 
25:42-43). Could it mean that the poor should have the most urgent claim on our 
consciences? That we are called to care for the poor and work to shape priorities 
and public policy that benefit the poor and vulnerable? Do we believe that every-
one is God’s children and therefore our sisters and brothers? Might we just have 
to reflect God’s concern for the entire human family in how we live our lives? 
Will the ultimate measure of our society be based upon how we cared for and 
stood with the poor and vulnerable? (Catholic Social Teaching, Option for the 
Poor and Vulnerable) God knows when we say … “I am a Christian” I’m not 
shouting “I’m clean livin,” I’m whispering” I was lost, now I’m found and forgiv-
en.” (Maya Angelou) As we end our Lenten journey, we can be filled with glad-
ness! “Blessed are you when they insult you and persecute you and utter every 
kind of evil against you falsely because of me…rejoice and be glad for your re-
ward will be great in heaven.” (Matthew 5: 11-12)   

ADULT AND CHILDRENS FAITH FORMATION 

CHILDREN’S SACRAMENTAL FAITH FORMATION:  Second 
grader’s preparing for First Eucharist’s Faith Formation Liturgy,  
April 19th at the 10:30 Mass.  

BAPTISM: Last  baptismal Class until summer: April 14, from 7 to 
9pm. 

 

Spring Retreat for First Graders who will prepare for the sacra-

ments of First Reconciliation and First Eucharist: Saturday, April 

25th from 3 PM to 4:30 PM or Sunday, April 26 from 12 noon to 1:30 

PM. More information to follow by US mail and school bulletins.  

mailto:tyra@stbridgetchurch.org


Our BABY CORNER/WEST SIDE BABY for 

needy infants (located in the alcove between the 

church and the parish hall) appreciates your 

donations.  Our most needed items are: diapers, pull-

ups, portable cribs, strollers, highchairs, baby blankets, 

hygiene items, wipes, clothing - infant up to size 12, car 

seats (less than 6 years old) and infant board books. 

Make sure all clothing and equipment is clean and in 

good working order. Please do not donate items that 

have been recalled, banned, or do not meet current 

safety standards. Questions?  Call the Baby Corner at  

206-726-1435.  

Youth News  
 

 

 

¶ Youth Rock (HS) ïYROCK is a Eucha-

rist-centered youth group for high school 
teens. Meetings will be on the 2

nd
 and 4th 

Sunday of the month from 6-8pm in the So-
cial Hall.  Please consider signing up for 
the Second Sunday dinner in April.  This 
is a life-giving opportunity to connect 
and serve our community.  We will also 
be looking for volunteers to help at our 
Auction dinner, Friday, May 1

st
.   

¶  (JrH) – We are here! If you havenõt been to 
our latest events itõs not too late to be a part of the 

fun. We encourage everyone in Jr. High to come 

by and live their faith out loud.  All 6th, 7th and 

8th grade students are welcome! Join us in the 

Parish Hall and experience a friendly and energiz-

ing group. We are here on April 16th and 23rd 

(Service Night).   
¶ Movie Night 4/25/15 -7pm-9:30 pm- You 

never know what we are going to show, just be 

there for the fun.  Open to all Jr. and Sr. High 

Students.  Have a movie you want to suggest? 

Send us your idea.   

¶ Youth Mass – May 3 rd  6pm.  This will 

be the Last Youth Mass of the season, 
please join us for the celebration and 
stay for dinner!  

 
Contact Kelly Orozco if you have any questions 
about the youth program.   Call 206-523-8730 or 
youthassistant@stbridgetchurch.org    
 
Thank You to everyone who supported the Youth 
Fundraiser, it was a fantastic success!  We made 
over $700 dollars which is enough to sponsor 2 stu-
dents to the Namitembo Trade School!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

 
 

 

"Although the life of a person is in a land full of 

thorns and weeds, there is always a space in 

which the good seed can grow. You have to trust 

God.”- Pope Francis 

St. Gerard – Holy Family Guild Meeting 
 

The St. Gerard-Holy Family Guild well meet 

Wed., April 22, 2015 at St. Bridget Church.  Mass will 

be celebrated in the church at 11:30 a.m. followed by 

lunch in the Fireside Room.  All guild members, active 

and inactive are welcome.  As a courtesy to those 

preparing the luncheon, please make a reservation by 

Friday, April 17. If you are not contacted by phone or 

e-mail call Mary Dunphy @  (206)522-3760. 

 

   

 

 

 

 

HAVE YOU SAVED THE DATE????   

Vacation Bible Camp – July 6 – 10, 2015.    
 

We have a theme “Son Spark Labs”  

Discovery God’s Plan 4U = Jesus!   
 

Come join the fun….registration begins in April.   

Luanne – 523-8787 

NEWS:   PreKindergarten at ASB  School 

The PreK program at Assumption-St. Bridget 

School is taking shape!  The classroom reno-

vations are complete, and we're ready and ex-

cited for classes to begin in September for 4 and 5 year-

olds.  If you missed one of the Open House events, con-

sider coming to one of our FREE playtimes - open to 

all children 3-5 years old and their grownup.  We are cur-

rently accepting applications for both our morning and 

afternoon 1/2 day programs.  Contact our Director of Ad-

missions at 206.524.7452 or kalmy@asbschool.org for 

more information.   

OFFERTORY GIFT PRESENTERS 

The Liturgy Planning Committee members invite 

parishioners to take up the Offertory Gifts during the 

Masses. If you wish to take up the Gifts for a special 

occasion (birthday, anniversary, etc.) or special 

remembrance/in memory of…please contact Liz Houlihan  

(206) 523-9748 (liz@stbridgetchurch.org). 

mailto:youthassistant@stbridgetchurch.org
mailto:kalmy@asbschool.org
mailto:liz@stbridgetchurch.org

